

Cycle Islington meeting 08/11/2023

Chair	JG	Minutes	KM
Present	<p>JG, NK, SK, EM, JAH, OL, AW, KM, DL We welcomed three new people Lena HN, Simone T, Emile T Caroline R and Ernie J-A [20 mins] Online AS and JH Guest Sarah from Save Lungs on Liverpool Road</p>		
Apologies:	SM, JA		
Item	Topic / Action		Action:
1	<p>Minutes of last meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Approved by all present. To be published to all members. 'Typo' at 4 EGM (December 2023) not 2024 as in minutes. 		JAH
2	<p>Minutes of last meeting - actions arising</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> None. 		
	<p>Speaker from Liverpool Road group. Main request – that we support their desire for a filter in that road.</p>		
3	<p>Membership / awareness events</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Highbury Fields feedback to quick wins – photos to be shared with JG, SK Islington Schools fun run c/f to Agenda May 2024 		NK
4	<p>Constitution changes</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> EGM to be held at the start of the December meeting. Text has already been circulated. 		
5	<p>To shorten agenda, KM understands that notes from Council Officers meeting are taken electronically. Can these be sent out with Agenda before monthly meeting? Any questions can be answered by those who had attended.</p>		NK
6	<p>Kingsbury Bridge</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Work is ongoing as the Council outlined. We need to keep an eye on this. We hope MS will check on design of bridge. There were questions on detail. Network Rail and Will Norman to be contacted to try to ensure no repeat. 		MS OL
7	<p>Old Street Clerkenwell Road [OSCR]</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Ideas suggested for possible ways to signal discontent about years of delay. No reply from Will Norman, follow up needed, with copy to Mayor's Office. 		JAH
8	<p>Council Liaison report back</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> There had been no meeting. Next one 09/11/23 But review needed about guidelines for fire gates on estates. Sheffield stands on Cloudsley Square. Suggestion for next meeting, ask about filter on Liverpool Road <p>Other Issues</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SK fed back information about Dartmouth Park plans, pre-engagement stage. OL told of progress at Southgate j/w Northgate Roads Tiger crossing being installed. (Tiger crossing takes walkers and cyclist safely across road, but separately.) 		NK/OL
9	<p>Penton Street Campaign</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> RH has had a 'vanilla' response from TfL/Will Norman Agreed to drop from agenda 		
10	<p>Socials</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Social Ride – Fireworks theme 3 November – good route, included enjoyable return on Greenway. Suggested repeat as a day ride. Agreed to put route on our website. Family ride – small turn-out. Perhaps because at half-term – route to go on website. Ended at Ecology centre, where steady stream for our stall and 20 new email addresses sourced through the map. Will be followed up. 		SK SK JAH

	<p>Correct GDPR procedure followed. Queues for Dr. Bike – AW thanked.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> December members’ meeting. Mince pies. EGM followed by short members’ meeting followed by pub. Speaker to talk about exotic holiday. 	DL
11	<p>Five Asks status - progress.</p> <p>NK’s work on web praised – to be linked to CI website.</p> <p>JG to able to access CI website</p>	NK NK
	<p>Caroline Russell – reported on work as Chair of the Police and Crime Committee Hearing from known victims and serious collisions.</p> <p>Call for evidence – to be launched end of November.</p> <p>Will consult LCC as well as CI. Suggested contact with Stop Killing Cyclists</p>	
12	<p>Highbury Fields “shared” path proposals. Cycle lane is being considered</p>	
13	<p>Future funding – leaflets for ‘local campaigns’</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Agreed that we could do so if correctly recorded in minutes. CI should pay for leaflets that are CI branded. <p>JAH gave update on BLCS</p>	
14	<p>Dartmouth Park proposals – dealt with at item 8. No east-west route.</p>	
15	<p>Mastadon vs X(Twitter) Blue Sky was another platform noted. Brief discussion about relative merits and whether we should change from present X(Twitter).</p> <p>No action decided</p>	
16	<p>CI Archive. KM said no progress, except plan agreed for AD and KM</p>	
17	<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Contact from Islington Cycling Club (ICC) – possible meeting/action with CI and police – cycling in winter for women. Agenda item for next meeting liaison ICC and CI LCC had launched a Dangerous Junction Campaign. Members had been approached for comment, article expected in Tribune. Excellent video from SK. 18 Nov LCC Skills Day/Campaigners Summit 	
17	<p>Date/Time of next meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Wednesday 13 December 2023 @ 19:00 > 21:00. Committee Room 4 – Note change of room venue. Chair: EM, Minutes: JAH 	EM